Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Quest Corporation of America, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, February 20, 2014, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m., Open House; 6:30 p.m., Presentation
PLACE: First Baptist Church of Pine Castle, 1001 Hoffner Avenue, Orlando, Florida 32809
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Orlando International Airport (OIA) Connector Refresh Alternatives Analysis.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Five is conducting the final Public Meeting for the Orlando International Airport (OIA) Connector Refresh Alternatives Analysis. This study is evaluating options for providing transit service between major activity centers in the study area, including connectivity to the SunRail project. The study area is bordered by Interstate 4 (I-4) on the west; Oak Ridge Road and Hoffner Avenue on the north; Narcoossee Road on the east; and Osceola Parkway on the south, in Orange and Osceola Counties, Florida.
The study, which is anticipated to be complete in April 2014, is considering and assessing community support, financial options, and policy support of the alternative determined to best meet the current and future needs of the study area. The results of this analysis are anticipated to result in a recommended alternative to be potentially adopted by MetroPlan Orlando, the regional transportation planning agency in Central Florida.
The purpose of the meeting is to present the Viable Alternatives, which is one of the final steps of the project that comes before selecting a recommended alternative. Display maps, the initial alternatives, and other information about the project area will be available for public review and comment.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Eileen LaSeur, Consultant Public Involvement Coordinator by phone: (407)883-8257 or by email: Eileen@QCAusa.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Eileen LaSeur at the phone number or email address above.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, disability or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Eileen LaSeur at the phone number above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Libertad Acosta-Anderson, FDOT Project Manager at (407)482-7861 or by email: Libertad.Acosta-Anderson@dot.state.fl.us.
